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Major Awards 
Ian Fergusson Memorial “Infants Sportsmanship” 
Trophy 

Jozelle Green 

Robert (Bob) Brydon “Primary Sportsmanship” 
Trophy 

Shelley Cox 

Primary Sports Person of the Year Trophy Luke Redding 

Secondary Sports Person of the Year Trophy Georgia Lane 

Neville Coe Trophy Annie Christensen 

Sporting Blues Medals Annie Christensen, Georgia Lane & 
Gabrielle Lane 

Milling Stuart “Winning Sporting House” Trophy BASS 

Pemcaw Agriculture Trophy Brittney Cowell 

Jean Wright Memorial “Citizenship” Trophy Brooke Cooke 

Caltex Medal & Trophy (Principal’s Award  - Yr. 
12 Student) 

Emma Gallagher 

Three Rivers Radio Scholarship Award Kayla Brown 

WSC Technology Award Paul Sweeney 

CWA Food Technology Prize Sarah Haarman 

Jan Austin Memorial Shield Sally Christensen 

Lions Citizenship of the Year Award Emma Gallagher 

NSW Western Region VET Award Michael Sweeney 

SRC Leadership Trophy Sally Christensen 

Universities of New England & Newcastle  
High Achievement Certificate 

Jayde Bauer & Emma Bennetts 

ADF Long Tan Leadership & Teamwork Award Intermediate Secondary:  Hayley Cox 

Senior Secondary: Emma Gallagher 

Moolarben Spirit Award Junior:   Sigrid Hogden 

Senior:  Sally Christensen 

Reuben F Scarf Award Gabrielle Lane 

University of Newcastle Scholarship Award Gabrielle Lane 

2018 Class DUX  
Year 2 - Ethan Russell 

Year 3 - Sophie Kline 

Year 4 - William Kline 

Year 5 - Erica Stuart 

Year 6 - Harrison Cluff 

Year 7 - Hallie Hogden 

Year 8 - Allannah Stoddart 

Year 9 - Harrison Hogden 

Year 10 - Georgia Lane 

Year 11 - Sally Christensen 

Year 12 - Gabrielle Lane 

Infants / Primary        
Most Improved 

Year 2:  Kailan James  

Year 3:  Sophie Large  

Year 4:  Chloe Brown  

Year 5:  Riley Fagerstrom 

Year 6:  Brooke Cooke 

Infants  
Academic  

Excellence &                      
Achievement 

Year 1:  Henry Brougham,    
             Maddison Bull &        
             Timothy Sweeney 

Year 2:  Ivy Gale &               
             Annalise Stanford 

Maddison Godfrey & Luke Red-



The Principal & Staff  

of  Dunedoo Central 
School  wish you all a very                  

Merry Christmas  

& a happy and  safe                   
holiday season. 



Week 10: 
Monday, 17th December 

 Infants/Primary, Level 4 ACE, afternoon @ Pool  

Tuesday, 18th December  

 Class Parties, Kinder to Year 6 - out of uniform  

Wednesday, 19th December 

 Last day for all students   

 

 

Semester 2  

School Reports   

Kinder - Year 10 
School Reports have been handed out 

to all students.  If you have any con-

cerns with your child's report, please 

contact the school to arrange a meet-

ing with the appropriate person.  

Tuesday, 29th January 2019            Staff Return to School 

Wednesday, 30th January 2019           Years 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 11 & 12 commence School  

Thursday, 31st January 2019    Kindergarten, Years 8, 9 & 10 commence School 

Any items borrowed from school throughout 

the year:  Hospitality Uniforms, Blazers,   

Jumpers, Shirts, Sports Equipment & Clothing,                                

Library Books etc.   Thank you! 

FREE NAVY SCHOOL SHORTS 

VARIOUS SIZES 

PLEASE CONTACT THE FRONT OFFICE  
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Welcome to Week 10! 

Last week, HSC results were released. A number of our students performed very well and have already 

received Early Entry Offers to the University of New England and the University of Newcastle. Tyson 

Craggs has also begun his apprenticeship in Dubbo, which he was able to take up after a successful VET 

work placement. Congratulations also to Zac Green of Year 10 who was successful in gaining a School 

Based Traineeship with the Warrumbungle Shire Council in the area of Horticulture. Zac will begin work-

ing one day per week next year, while completing his Preliminary HSC Studies. 

Last week a number of our Year 10 & 11 Mathematics Students, Mrs Cathy 

Gallagher, Mrs Rachael Hogden and myself attended workshops presented by 

Eddie Woo. Eddie is an Australian Mathematician; he is currently Head Mathe-

matics Teacher at Cherrybrook Technology High School and is known for his 

innovation and dynamic presentations in the classroom. Eddie started posting 

videos online for a sick student in 2012 and now shares his videos through 

Wootube, which boasts more than 100 000 subscribers. He was recognised at 

the Australian of the Year Awards and received the 2018 NSW Australia's Local 

Hero Award. His presentation was very inspir-

ing; Rachael and Cathy both had the opportuni-

ty to talk with Eddie during a staff workshop 

and Dinner. 

This week parents will receive Year 6 and Year 

10 VALID results. VALID is the Validation of As-

sessment for Learning and Individual Develop-

ment for the Science Key Learning Areas. In 

Year 10, 9 students completed the assessment. 

89% of this cohort achieved above the state av-

erage with 67% of the students achieving in the Top two bands. A great result for our Yr 10 students. In 

Year  6, 15 students completed the assessment. 33% of this cohort achieved above the state average with 

33 % also achieving in the top 2 bands. 

 



Last week our Adult & Year 11 Textiles Class had a 

display of what they have made this year.  These 

people are very creative and should be so very 

proud of their efforts,  ably assisted by Mrs Bron-

wenn Douglass. Nakita Martin, from Yr 12 should 

also be very proud of her Yr 12 Major Work and 

results in the HSC for Textiles and Design, achieving 

a Band 5 for her Overall result—this places her in 

the 2nd Highest Band for this subject. Well done 

Nakita! 

Tomorrow we will be distributing to students their 

Lions Club Christmas Gift. This is an extremely gen-

erous donation from the wider Lions Club commu-

nity with donations coming from a number of dis-

tricts across our Country— from as far away as 

Perth. We hope that in some small way this will 

help parents with providing equipment/uniform 

for 2019 or a small gift for your child. Again the 

generosity of people is overwhelming.  

 

Staff Changes 2019 

This week we farewell two of our longstanding staff members. Mrs Elizabeth Abbott has accepted a trans-

fer to Dubbo South Campus and Mr Chris Bush will be transferring with his family to Willyama High School 

at Broken Hill. We extend both Elizabeth and Chris best wishes; thank them most sincerely for their time 

at Dunedoo Central School and for the many opportunities they have provided for our students. Miss Lucy 

Besgrove will be replacing Mrs Abbott for 2019 and we are waiting for an appointment from staffing for 

the PDHPE position. 

Finally I would like to wish everyone a very Merry Christmas and hope that you have a safe and relaxing 

holiday. I look forward to seeing you all in the New Year! 

Have a great week. 

Donna Lane 
Principal 



K/1 Kylie Brougham  Being a   wonderful support for Kindergarten/Year 1 and always willing to do 

any job.  

2/3 Belinda Hogden Always getting in the pool at Sport, even on cold days! 

2/3 Nola Super-Power Always helping every student whenever they need a hand!  

2/3 Teena Besgrove Finding creative ways to help children complete their learning tasks. 

3/4 Debbie Craggs Being a very reliable SLSO who has had to display patience throughout 

2018 with Year 3/4. 

3/4 Brianna Milsom Displaying enthusiasm and patience when working with students in Year 3/4 

this year.  

5/6 Lisa Johnstone Making Sport days fun by showing enthusiasm. 

5/6 Ailsa Watton Being a kind and caring role model to others.  

 

Mrs Gallagher’s 

Merits  

Lisa Johnstone Being super helpful in Mathematics and always making 

our time together fun.  

Ailsa Watton Being a great support in Science and Music.  

Infants & Primary  
Week 10 

Activities/Transition 
 

To support a smooth transition 
into 2019, students will follow 

new routines, details as follows:  
 

Tuesday:  
Morning - 12:00pm: students 

start the day in 2019                     
classrooms. 

 

12:00pm:  5/6 and 3/4 class  
parties. 

 

Afternoon session:  K/1 and 2/3 
class parties in the hall. 

 
Wednesday 

Students have whole day in              
2019 classroom. 

 
We are looking forward to a 

smooth and successful comple-
tion of school for 2018 and a 

great start to relationships and 
learning for 2019. 

 

Mrs Shephard & Mrs Gavin  







 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

The last post for 2018 brings many happy memories of great learning and fun throughout this 
year.  Some memorable moments include the first day of big school for our Kinder students, the 
Swimming Carnival for our 8 year olds and Year 3’s, making our We Care People message as a 
stand against bullying, the 100th Day of School celebrations, the Easter Hat Parade, Cross Coun-
try, Athletics Carnival, our excursion to the Zoo, our evening to Mudgee to perform and Macca’s 
on the trip home, Intensive Swimming and the Production.  All of these as well as the wonderful 
moments everyday when a child mastered a new skill in reading, maths or event learnt to skip 
with a rope.    
Memories to treasure over the holiday break, so that we are ready for another fun filled year of 
school in 2019. 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the Teacher Aides and parents who have helped 
throughout the year, you are all very much appreciated.     
We wish you a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.  Be safe and take care.                                     
Ms. Michelle Gavin, Assistant Principal Infants 
 

Kindergarten / Year 1:  Hello all, 

Welcome to the last week of the school year. It promises to be a fun one with plenty of cool 
things on offer. The children are most excited about moving in to their 2019 classes this week 
and being in their new classroom with their new teacher. 
The Intensive Swimming Program was a huge success. The mini Carnival last Friday was fantastic 
and the improvement in swimming ability was amazing. A big thank you to Sharon Nott, parent 
helpers and our Year 9/10 students who helped instruct our little ones.  I strongly encourage 
everyone to practice what they have learnt over Summer. 
Students will be bringing home books each day over the next couple of days culminating in their 
portfolios tomorrow.  Don’t forget we have our class party tomorrow and students are asked to 
bring a small plate of food to share. 
Thanks to all the reader mums who have tirelessly given up their time every week to listen to the 
students read: Emma A, Tash H, Kristin S, Kelly N, Lindy P, Nicole F and Raelene S. The children 
love having you visit each week and I appreciate the massive time commitment you have given 
to help our reading program. Also a big thank you to our Teacher’s Aides: Kylie Brougham and 
Debbie Craggs who have done a wonderful job supporting our K/1 students throughout the year. 
Lastly, I would like to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. Enjoy the break 
and travel safe wherever you may go. I look forward to seeing 
you in 2019!  Mr Ben Kline  
 

Year 2/3:   What an amazing team of children our 2/3 

group have been.   
It has been a privilege to see each person grow and develop 
confidence in every area that required perseverance this year. 
I am so proud of how everyone in 2/3 shows how much they 
care about each other in good and sad times. 
Congratulations to everyone who reached a personal milestone 
in their learning.  Keep striving for your personal best in all are-
as!!!! 
Have a safe and happy holiday!   See you all in 2019.                     
Ms. Michelle Gavin 



 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Well here we are—the final week of school for 2018. This term in particular has gone so quickly, 
with a whirlwind of activities keeping us busy. Last Tuesday’s Annual Award Night was a highlight, 
and so many parents and guests came along to help us celebrate the successes of our students. 
Congratulations to all who received awards last week. Also a big congratulations to our newest Pri-
mary SRC captains, Maddison and Luke, who didn’t have much time to spare between their ap-
pointment and their first job, which was hosting the Year 6 Graduation Assembly on Friday. They 
did a fantastic job! It was great to see so many parents and visitors coming along to help us cele-
brate our Graduating Year 6 cohort. The Assembly and following Big Day Out was a lot of fun, and 
we wish our Year 6’s all the best as they start high school in 2019. 

Classes for next year are organised, and students will spend most of this week having a ‘taste’ of 
their new class. I am confident that our class structures will maximise opportunities for ALL stu-
dents, and we have put a lot of thought and planning into our new model.  

Finally, Primary and Infants class parties will be held on Tuesday from 12. We are all looking for-
ward to having a fun week, full of Christmas cheer. Have a safe, relaxing holiday break and we’ll see 
you back here in 2019. Merry Christmas.  Mrs Georgia Shephard, Assistant Principal 
 

Year 3/4: Hello and welcome to Week 10, Term 4. We made it!!! I am pleased to say that the 

2018 school year is coming to an end. Parents and carers please note that the last day of school for 
all students is this Wednesday 19th December. Year 3/4 will be holding our class party tomorrow 
at 12pm (Tuesday) in our classroom. Information about party food/drinks will be sent home today. 
You may have already read the school’s Facebook posts over the weekend about what’s happening 
this week at school in regards to transitioning into 2019 classes. Students will be spending the ma-
jority of their time this week with their new teacher which will either be Mrs Tammy Gallagher or 
Mrs Georgia Shephard. As this is my last newsletter item for the year, I would like to wish all DCS 
families a very happy and safe Christmas and New Year holiday. All being well, I will see you again 
next year! P.S – If you are interested in a memento from 2018, please keep your eye out for the 
2018 School Magazine! Pre-orders can be arranged at the Front Office.                                             
Cheers, Mr  Adam Honeysett 
 
 

Year 5/6:  Thank you to all who attended last Friday’s Year 6 Graduation Assembly. It was 

both a fun and touching way to farewell our class of 2018. Our Big Day Out in Dubbo was a huge 
success as students participated in Bubble Soccer, Lazer Skirmish, Basketball and finishing off with 
Macca’s for lunch. Thanks to Mr O’Brien for joining us, and especially for the support given to 5/6 
this year. Our class party is tomorrow, with everything fully supplied through Mr O’Brien’s work 
with Return and Earn! How lucky we are! 

It’s been a good year of learning, and we have been very fortunate to have had Lisa Johnstone and 
Ailsa Watton in our class for additional support. Together we have learned so much about each 
child, and I am extremely proud of their achievements this year. Our PRP’s are amongst the best 
I’ve ever seen, and I have truly enjoyed watching students learn and share their ideas, opinions and 
knowledge with one another. 

Have a well-earned break, do something nice for yourselves and each other, and have a happy 
Christmas.  Mrs. Georgia Shephard 



GIRLS COTTON SCHOOL UNIFORM FORMAL SHIRTS 

WHITE & LIGHT BLUE, PETER PAN COLLAR, COTTON                                
& SCHOOL LOGO 

COST:  $10 EACH 

Please order at the Front Office ASAP 

Secondary 2019 Equipment & Stationery list is attached  

SECONDARY TIMETABLE  

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY 

Session 1 

9:00am – 10:50am 
ACTIVITIES 

Ag Plot 

  
Board Games,  

Library Activities & 
Community Service  

Ag Plot 

  
 Hall -Sports 

Christmas Decorations 
& Stem  

Session 2 

11:10 – 12:50 
ACTIVITIES 

Christmas Craft 

SRC ACE 2019 

All Secondary Students 

  
  

EARLY LUNCH 

12:20pm – 1.00pm 

Sport  
& Board Games 

Session 3 

1:30 – 3:10 
ACTIVITIES 

Life Saving at Pool 
  
  

Board games 

EARLY SESSION 

1.00pm – 3:10pm 
 

 Movie 

“Hidden Figures” 

All Secondary Students 

 
 

Class Parties at Pool 
 

Please bring swim-
mers, towel, pool en-

try etc.  

2019 SECONDARY  

RETURN TO SCHOOL DATES: 

Wednesday, 30th January 2019:          

 Years  7, 11 & 12  

 

Thursday, 31st January 2019:   

 Years 8, 9 & 10  



 

 

Welcome to my last week as the Teacher Librarian at DCS. After 11 years, 22 book fairs, over 10,000 
new resources, numerous computer upgrades, the building of the library annex, iPods, iPads, ro-
bots, giant chess, chess tournaments, board games, major rearranging of the shelving and library 
space, extensive weeding of all areas of the collection, student laptops (DER and BYOD), a new li-
brary management system, library barcodes on the front of books,  shelving built by Mr Booth and 
more by Mr Constant, including production props in library displays: 2012 palm tree, 2014 Tiddalick 
the Frog and the 2016 Priscilla slide,  and 4 library 
assistants (Karen, Ailsa, Alison and Mel), I have ac-

cepted a transfer to Dubbo College South Campus where I will be a 
full-time Teacher– Librarian.  

I have enjoyed my time at Dunedoo working with Kindergarten to 
Year 12 students where my week could include everything from 
finding the next great read for a Year 2 boy to a really sad book for 
a Year 8 girl. A secondary student would need help researching the 
breeding habits of a komodo dragon.  A primary student wanted a 
YouTube clip converted and then shown how to include it in a Pow-
erPoint.  Picture books were located for Stage 6 English. Year 3 girls 
asked for more books about fairies. Release dates for new books in 
series were noted. Damaged books were repaired . Hundreds of 
books were organized by genres to make it easier for students to 
find what they needed.  Over the years, I have taught anything from 
Kindergarten French to Stage 6 Textiles.  Thank you to all the stu-
dents and staff I have worked with during my time at Dunedoo, es-
pecially my wonderful Mel.  

Merry Christmas.  Mme. Abbott 

 
 
 

 
 Hello and welcome to Week 10, the  

  last week of school for the year!   

 White or Blue Polo school shirts are 

 still on sale for $10 each until sold 

 out.  

 Lunch Specials are still available, 

 please get your lunch orders in by 

 end of recess to avoid disappointment.  

 A variety of fresh Sandwiches,  Wraps and Salads are available to purchase 

 daily.   

 If you require any School Uniforms, please come and see me between 9am -  

  10am or 1pm—2pm, before Wednesday.    

 I would like to thank my volunteers for helping me out throughout the year.  

 I couldn't do it without you:  Annette, Roger, Kristen, Nick & students.   

 The Canteen will open in 2019 on:  Tuesday 29th January.   

 Thank you to all the students for the support this year.   

 Wishing you all a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.  Thanks Sherri  

THIS WEEKS  LUNCH SPECIALS  

TUESDAYS Salad Roll, Bottle of Water & 

Popcorn  

$5.50 

WEDNESDAY Hamburger & $2 Drink   $6.50 

THURSDAYS Chicken OR Beef - Gravy Roll, 

Bottle of Water & Popcorn  

$6.00  

LUNCH ORDERS NECESSARY  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Fallon Grima 27th December  Year 12 

Ivy Gale 30th December  Year 2 

Belinda Fergusson 30th December 

Sophie Large 31st December  Year 3 

 

 

 

 

 

Tammy Gallagher 1st January  

Chloe Brown  4th January   Year 5 

Thomas Martin 10th January   Year 7 

Bradley Hellegers 14th January Year 12 

Hayley Cox 14th January Year 11 

Sally Brougham  15th January  Kinder  

Linden Ewin 17 January  

Jordyn Jenkins 19th January  Kinder 

Montanna Smith 20th January   Year 5 

Leilah-May Flynn 28th January Year 11 

Lochie Stoddart 29th January Year 12 

Roy Watton 31st January  Year 10 



Kindergarten to Year 6  
Summer & Winter 

B 
O 
Y 
S 

Navy Blue Polo shirt  
Navy shorts 
Navy trousers 
Navy polar fleece jumper 
Black leather shoes 
Navy/Black socks  
 

G 
I 
R 
L 
S 

Navy Blue Polo shirt  
Summer check dress  
Tartan check shorts 
Navy trousers 
Midford Navy shorts 
Navy polar fleece jumper 
Black leather shoes 
Navy/Black socks 

Secondary (Years 7 to 10) 
Summer & Winter  

B 
O 
Y 
S 

Navy Blue Polo shirt  
Navy shorts 
Navy trousers 
Navy polar fleece jumper 
Black leather shoes 
Navy/Black socks  
 

G 
I 
R 
L 
S 

Navy Blue Polo shirt  
Tartan check skirt/shorts 
Navy trousers 
Midford Navy shorts 
Navy polar fleece jumper 
Black leather shoes 
Navy/Black socks 
Light Blue formal cotton blouse  

Secondary (Years 11 & 12) 
Summer & Winter  

B 
O 
Y 
S 

White Polo shirt  
Navy shorts 
Navy trousers 
Navy polar fleece jumper 
Black leather shoes 
Navy/Black socks  
 

G 
I 
R 
L 
S 

White Polo shirt  
Tartan check skirt/shorts 
Navy trousers 
Midford Navy shorts  
Navy polar fleece jumper 
Black leather shoes 
Navy/Black socks 
White formal cotton blouse  
 

 DCS SPORTS UNIFORM  
Kinder to Year 12 

Unisex Polo Shirt, Unisex Sports Shorts & Unisex Track Suit Pants 

Why Wear a Uniform? 
We are a school that requires all students to wear uniform and we do it very well.  It is valuable to consider why wear a uniform.  
There are a number of powerful reasons: 
We are all seen as equal: All people judge others by their appearance.  They develop expectations of them and react accordingly.  
The wearing of a uniform means that people are not misjudged as individuals or, judged by something as superficial as the clothes 
they wear.   
No competition: The forces of fashion are very strong.  Without a uniform, many students would compete in a costly exercise.  The 
winners would be those who could afford it.  This would divide our school.  
We are all members of one community: By wearing uniform we identify as one group rather than lots of small groups.  One reason 
gangs have not become a major problem in Australia is because our school students wear uniforms.   
Safety: Uniforms help us make our school safe.  We can more easily identify people who should not be within the school and who 
could place students at risk.  We can also identify you more easily if you need assistance because your uniform says you are one of 
us.   
Members of a team: We all enjoy and take pride in being part of a successful team.  The community recognises and supports us in 
wearing our school uniform with pride.   
But we are individuals: We can express our individuality in variety of ways, through our achievement and contribution in academic, 
sports, musical, social, technological and creative aspects of school life! 

Dunedoo Central School  

SCHOOL UNIFORM  

Please note:  The Light Blue Polo shirt and boys grey shorts are still allowed to be worn.    



 Dunedoo Central School  

2019 SECONDARY BOOKS & EQUIPMENT CHECKLIST  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 7 
SUBJECT EQUIPMENT 

English 196 page A4 book + display folder 

Mathematics 2 x 128 page A4 book + display folder 

Science 2 x 128 page A4 book  

PDHPE 128 page A4 book 

Geography 128 page A4 book 

History 128 page A4 book + display folder 

Technology  (TAS) Display folder 

Music 96 page A4 book  

LOTE 2 x 96 page A4  

YEAR 8 
SUBJECT EQUIPMENT 

English 180 page A4 book + display folder 

Mathematics 3 x 96 page A4 book + display folder 

Science 2 x 128 page A4 book  

PDHPE 96 A4 page book 

Geography 128 page A4 book 

History 128 page A4 book + display folder 

Technology  (TAS) Display folder 

Art Art book @ school $5 

Radio 64 page A4 book + display folder 

YEAR 9 
SUBJECT EQUIPMENT 

English 180 page A4 book + display folder 

Mathematics 3 x 96 page A4 book + display folder 

Science 2 x 128 page A4 book  

PDHPE 96 A4 page book 

Geography 128 page A4 book 

History 128 page A4 book + display folder 

Music 48 page A4 book + display folder 

Food Technology  96 page A4 book + display folder 

Industrial Technology  200 Blank Page Drawing Book + display 

folder 

Agriculture  96 page A4 book + display folder 

Textiles Technology 96 page A4 book + display folder 

PASS 96 page A4 book + display folder 

YEAR 10 
SUBJECT EQUIPMENT 

English 180 page A4 book + display folder 

Mathematics  3 x 96 page A4 books + display foder   

Science 96 page A4 book   

PDHPE 96 page A4 book 

Geography 128 page A4 book 

History 128 page A4 book + display folder 

Food Technology 

(Elective) 
96 page A4 book + display folder  

Industrial Technology 

(Elective)  

200 Blank Page Drawing Book + display 

folder  

Agriculture (Elective) 96 page A4 book + display folder 

Music (Elective) 48 page A4 book + display folder 

Work Education 96 page A4 book & laptop all lessons 

Year 11  

(Preliminary) 
SUBJECT EQUIPMENT 

English (Advanced & Standard) 128 page A4 book + display folder  

Mathematics (Adv. & Std.) 8 x 48 page A4 books  

Primary Industries 64 page A4 book + display folder 

CAFS 96 page A4 book 

Industrial Technology 200 Blank Page Drawing Book + display folder 

Agriculture 128 page A4 book plus display folder  

Metals & Engineering 96 page A4 book + display folder  

Biology 96 page A4 book + display folder  

Hospitality  page A4 book + display folder  

Modern History 128 page A4 book 

PDHPE 128 page A4 book 

Chemistry  128 page A4 book & display folder  

Textiles  96 page A4 book & display folder  

STANDARD EQUIPMENT  

Pens (2 x blue, 2 x black & 2 x red) 

Colouring pencils 

Pencil case 

Lead pencil  

Ruler 

Eraser 

CASIO FX82 PLUS scientific calculator  

Highlighters  

Glue 

USB (thumb-drive) 

Scissors 

PLEASE ENSURE YOU BUY 

A4 BOOKS 

CASIO FX-82 PLUS SCIENTIFIC CALCULATOR 
Do not pay more than $26.  They will be sold in                  

“BACK TO SCHOOL” sales both at Dunedoo Newsagency 
and other retailers.  





Dunedoo Amateur Swimming Club 

On Saturday we held our annual Swimming Carnival. The day was very successful 
but we couldn't of done it without all the people who volunteered, I can’t thank 
you enough.  We would also like to thank our sponsors for supporting our small 
club.   

Also a huge Well Done! to all our swimmers. There were lots of places and PB's as well as some of our littler 
swimmers racing their first race at a carnival. You all should be very proud of yourselves. 

This week training will only be held on Tuesday, and there will be no Time Trials on Thursday. Training will start 
back on the Tuesday 15th January and Time Trials on Thursday 24th January. Hope you all enjoy your break! 
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